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	A survey by Plymouth University in the UK has suggested that more than a third of teachers have experienced some form of online abuse. Most victims were women (60%), with pupils and parents responsible for most of the abusive behaviour (72%). Overall, 35% of teachers said they had been the victim of online abuse at some time in their career. 300 teachers responded to the online survey, which was followed by a series of in depth personal interviews.

In one interview, a teacher described how they had been falsely accused of inappropriate behaviour towards a pupil. “I was questioned by the police on one single occasion and released without charge, caution or reprimand... I also ended up in the care of a psychologist to help me deal with the loss of self-worth, depression and the urge to commit suicide.”

Another teacher interviewed said: “I eventually had a breakdown in the summer holiday needing an emergency doctor to be called out - as I had become suicidal. I had intensive support from the mental health unit via my GP, a new telephone guidance service that really helped me plus medication which was a great help, and still is.”

The chat functions on social networks were a common source of abuse, as were sites such as YouTube, where pupils uploaded videos of teachers or made inappropriate comments about them. Sites such as ratemyteacher.com were also listed as being a source of abuse. 
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	The Safer Internet Centre has set up the Professional Online Safety Helpline to help and support teachers in such situations, and the The National Association of Head Teachers (NAHT) is experiencing an increasing number of calls from teachers who are being cyberbullied.

Prof Andy Phippen, who authored the report, said “Sometimes they are abusing other children at the school as well. Schools need to clamp down on it, or it will increase in prevalence.”

Parents
Parents were responsible for 26% of online abuse, with both teachers and other pupils being the targets. 

“Clearly some people are viewing social media as a bypass to the traditional routes (head teacher, board of governors) of discussing dissatisfaction with the school,” Prof Phippen said. added.

Social networking sites offer advice and help for users who are experiencing online abuse, and users are able to report abusive content using a variety of options. Social networks usually promise to act on cases rapidly. 


Based on the news article “Study finds third of teachers have been bullied online” by the BBC, available at: http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/technology-14527103
